COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, February 9, 2009

QUESTION NO. 2
QUESTION: Councillor S. Crowe

To ask the Manager will he outline if the BER cert legislation is causing any delay in the roll out of housing units in the County and how many units are effected since its introduction?

REPLY:
The new Building Energy Rating laws require that all dwellings, new or existing offered for sale or for rent must have a Building Energy Rating Certificate from 1st January 2009. 
The Council has trained a number of its Clerk-of-Works and Mechanical / Electrical Inspectors as Building Energy Rating Assessors who have been registered with Sustainable Energy Ireland, the agency charged with the responsibility for administering this new legislation. These assessors undertake this work in addition to their normal duties.
The assessment, which must be completed separately for each individual housing unit, is very detailed and involves over 100 different fields of information under the headings of 

· Built form e.g. whether detached, semi-detached, ground / mid / top floor apartment etc
· Age of house & any extension/s

· External / internal wall construction & insulation

· Roof construction & insulation

· Ground floor construction & insulation

· Upper floor heat loss & insulation factors

· Ventilation

· Floor plans and internal / external measurements

· Orientation of dwelling

· Door / window openings & glazing details

· Heating systems & fuel types

· Hot water systems

If all relevant information is readily available, this process takes approx. one full day per dwelling. Very often some details are not readily available and this requires investigation and co-operation from project architects and other professional firms who were engaged in the development in order to complete. 

When all fields are satisfactorily input, the software programme produces the Building Energy Rating for the structure on a 15 point scale rated from A-G where A-rated homes are the most energy efficient and G the least efficient. This software also produces an advisory report template which lists improvements which could be considered by the owner / occupier to improve the assessed rating. This template must then be customised to suit the individual circumstances.
The BER rating system commenced on 1st January 2009. South Dublin County Council received its certification as a BER assessment agency in mid-January and since then, the following assessments have been completed by SDCC assessors:

· New-build social housing
36 units

· Affordable housing

10 units completed and 15 





substantially completed

· Re-lets / refurbishments 


and tenant purchase

24 units

· SDCC public buildings

4 complete and 3







substantially completed
There have been no delays caused by this process in the roll-out of housing units in the County. A reply was submitted to the January Council meeting on the financial implications of this work being undertaken directly by the Council rather than outside assessors.
